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Bogota, March 23rd /2021

Dear Ilae Community

I am writing to confirm my intention to applied as candidate for Chair of ILAE-Latin America
2021-25 regional commission with the idea to help the best I can with the ILAE mission.

I am a neurologist- Epileptogist, chairman of the EEG lab and epilepsy clinic at the Hospital
Universitario Fundacién Santa Fe de Bogota.

During my time as epileptogist I haven been heavily interested in teaching EEG and epilepsy to
different groups like medical students, residents, fellows, EEG technicians, ICU staff including
nurses. It also includes epilepsy and EEG conferences in different countries in our region.

10 years ago, I also started an annual EEG course for last years neurology and neuroped
residents. Last year we had to migrated to virtual conferences. It opened the chance to extend the
course to residents, neurologist and neuroped in all Latin America that was interests in learning
about EEG and epilepsy. It was a great success. This year I will also continue with this course.

I am part of the Ilae EEG task force, member of the International committee of the American
Clinical neurophysiology Society, and member of American Epilepsy Society committee for the
annual program.

I hope to help for our region as best as possible with all my effort to advance in knowledge,
develop guides and teaching as most as possible.

S

L. Carlos Mayor= ero
Neurologist -Epileptologist
Chairman EEG lab, Epilepsy clinic.

Universidad del Bosque- Universidad del Rosario
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